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WOW, where has the time gone? It seems as if I was just in Chicago 

becoming the new District Governor and here it is now just over 60 

days till I turn the district over to DGE Jack Patton. First and foremost 

DGE Jack Patton, 1VDGE Scott Berry and 2VDGE Leo Schaefer are the 

new officers for the district. Also, Congratulations to CT Kelley Unruh 

for stepping up in her run for the 2VDG position.  I do hope she will 

run again. We had a great turnout at the District Convention with 

237 people in attendance.   Our guest speakers were International  

Director Bill Phillipi and his wife Vickie. From his feedback, he and Vickie had a great time and look      

forward to returning.  

I`m finishing up the last of my “Official” club visits and I only have 1 Lions and Lioness club left. As      

Governor I received invitations to visit other District Governor’s conventions and I have visited 11- B2, 11

-C2, 11-D1, SD-10 and 11-E2. It has been an honor to have served with these great Governors.  I wasn`t 

able to visit with all of them as some conflicted with the same date as another Governor’s convention.  

On Tuesday, April 17th. I was invited to the Center Line Lions Club Past District Governors Dinner. What 

an awesome event with many PDG`s in attendance and over 786 years of service to the Lions Clubs. On 

Thursday April 26th our annual Madonna fundraiser and Parade of Checks was held and about $18,500 

was collected. If your club wasn`t able to attend you should forward your checks to IPDG Patti Barr at 

41614 Kenilworth Lane, Novi, MI 48377.   On a lighter note, I won one of the prizes offered in a raffle;  a 

new tuxedo!  I already have a white one so I chose to go with the Classic Black! 



CONGRATULATIONS TO THE DISTRICT FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF THE K-9 VESTS !! 

On April 18th, our Cabinet meeting was hosted by DGE Jack Patton and the Lake Orion Lions Club.  We 

were joined by the Chesterfield Township Chief of Police,  4 officers and Viper, their new K-9 officer. We 

also had in attendance two officers from the Waterford Township Police Department. They have two dogs 

but were not able to bring them as one had worked the day of the event and was home resting. The other 

had injured his paw and was resting in preparation for more training. Thanks to the District’s generosity we 

were able to present each department a check for $1,250 to be used towards the purchase of a custom 

vest for the dogs.  

A reminder that the Multiple District Convention is coming up May 18 to 20 in Grand Blanc. I believe there 

are still some rooms available. We will also be at the Bear Lake Camp on Thursday the 17th for tours 

starting at 6:00pm. For $10 you can also take part in a picnic that is being put on by the Lake Orion Lions 

Club.  

A large group of        

distinguished Past    

District Governors   

gathered at the Center 

Line Lions Club recently 

for an honorary dinner.  

This photo represents 

786 years of Lionism! 

The Chesterfield Twp 

Chief of Police, two of 

his officers and their 

K9 attended the   

Cabinet Meeting to 

accept  a donation 

from the District for 

the purchase of a 

vest for the K9. 



1VDG Jack Patton 
Greetings fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos! 

What a great convention we had this year! Hats off to 

the convention committee, led by the Maxwells. Great 

job Lions Dick and Nancy! I think this year’s hospitality 

suites were some of the best in a while. We also had 

more first-timers attend this year’s convention.   

This upcoming year’s cabinet is ready to rock and have 

fun doing it. We do have a lot of new challenges coming 

up, and with the proper training we will do a great job. 

Our cabinet training will be soon, and our District       

installation Picnic will be July 15th; then we are off to 

the races!  

Even before this we will have club officer training, 

which brings up the topic of PU 101, club secretaries. If 

you are having a problem with this, please contact your 

Zone– or Region Chair.  That’s why we have these folks! 

They are there to help you and your club. So remember, PU101 or your club does not get updated in the 
District Roster. Your PU101 needs to be sent to Lion Kelly Unruh at kunru48@gmail.com.   
And with that I would like to extend congratulations to Lion Leo and Lion Kelly for giving us the first race 

in a long time for the position of 2nd VDG. Both put a lot of effort and time for this election. Even if Lion 

Kelly lost this race, she is a strong woman who will show her continual support for her club and our      

district. Lion Kelly is not one of the Lions who get their new roster book to see how many pages have their 

name on them, she actually works hard on the committees she volunteers to be on. (There, I put that out 

there!!) So when your name appears on a committee, please give a call to the committee chair and ask,,,,, 

“When is our next meeting and what is your plan for this coming year?” Remember Lions, it’s not      

quantity, it’s quality. 

It seems after the District Convention our year is on the downslide and we start thinking of a new year. 

But wait!! There’s more!! We have three more months before the 2017-2018 year is in the history books.  

mailto:kunru48@gmail.com


Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Armada Lions Club  welcomes Adam Duncan, sponsored by Dan Duncan. 

The Lathrup Village Lions Club welcomes Paula Kube, sponsored by John Kamar. 

The Novi Lions Club welcomes Brenda Sauls, sponsored by Wanda Lange. 

We still have time to increase our membership and try to be in the positive membership column. Spring is 

the time to get out and promote what your club does best in your community, and to let people know 

what it has done this past year.   

This past week we had our final cabinet meeting of the year, which I hosted along with my club, the Lake 

Orion Lions.  Thank you Lake Orion for that!  We were glad to see so many attendees. So, after this 

meeting I started to think (that’s a challenge in itself) about what just happened, and now it’s become re-

al!!  Twenty-two years ago I would never have thought that I would be in this position!  Yes, I will make 

mistakes, but I will try to keep those to a minimum, and move on. 

Have a great April and enjoy this spring weather. FINALLY!! 

 

Lion Jack Patton DGE 

PEACE 

 





Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Spring has FINALLY arrived!! 
 
The convention is over and it was great. The Friday night mixer was enjoyed by all.   
Congratulations to Lion Leo Schaefer on his being elected 2nd Vice District Governor.  Our guest 
speaker, International Director William Phillipi was very interesting.  I am looking forward to next 
year. 
 
The Lake Orion Lioness Club was named the Lioness Club of the Year at the joint meeting which was 
held on April 23 at Leader Dog in Rochester Hills.  Our hostesses were the Eastpointe and Lake Orion 
Lioness Clubs.  I also announced our Spring Project, which is PAWS With a Cause. 
 
It has been a real joy to be Liaison, but it will be coming to an end soon as my year is nearly over. 
 
Lioness Liaison Lioness Fran Black 



Fun at the District Convention!! 

From left to right; New Baltimore 

Lion Lorenzo Morales, VDG John 

Bingham, Jr and Walled Lake Lion 

Don Kuechle took the Friday Night 

Theme of Cowboys and Indians 

VERY seriously!!! 

The Hospitality Rooms at this year’s 

convention were top notch and full 

of food, fun and entertainment.  

Shown here is Tammi Graber’s 

room, which was not only festive 

and fun but also featured hot and 

ready pizza for everyone! 

The Parade of Banners is always a 

highlight during the Governor’s      

Dinner on Saturday night.   



The Lions Bear Lake Camp Buffalo 

and Boar Wild Game Dinner 



Activities from Around the            

District... 

The Royal Oak Lions Club Park was recently 

cleaned up by 12 members of the club and a 

group of 33 local high school students. 

Lion Maureen Kennedy is shown here giving 

instructions to the students who volunteered 

to help with the clean up. 

The clean up produced 86 bags of lawn refuse 

and took the group only 45 minutes to       

complete!  Many hands make a job easier!! 

The Royal Oak Lions also recently held a Trivia 

Night and raised nearly $1800 to assist families 

struggling with pediatric cancer. 
















